

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$ 

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\boxtimes}$ 

☆

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\bowtie}$ 

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$ 

☆

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\bowtie}$ 

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ 

# A Parent's Perspective

**TxP2P Quarterly Newsletter** 

☆

☆

☆

☆ ☆

☆

☆

#### **TxP2P Conference Almost Here**

\*\*\*\*\*

# Unbreakable Spirits!

June 25 & 26, 2010

#### Embassy Suites San Marcos \* 1001 McCarty Lane \* San Marcos, TX 78666

Once again, we'll have hundreds of parents connecting with each other through this two-day conference, learning from each other and the speakers, introducing their families to each other at our Family Gathering on Friday night, and meeting in the swimming pool and maybe even the spa. Sara Hickman, 2010-11 Texas Musician of the Year will entertain us at this event as well. Late registration starts June 4th at 5:00 p.m. so don't delay - go to <a href="https://www.txp2p.org">www.txp2p.org</a> to register.

This year our Teen Summit has grown to 2 full days and we'll have SibShop for the siblings all day on Saturday. Although the price of the child care and Teen Summit has gone up, we do have some additional options to help get you to the conference. The statewide Early Childhood Intervention (ECI) has provided us with funding to help with registrations for families that have children receiving ECI services. We have also received additional funding from Partners Resource Network that will help defray the cost for some families. Call us at 866-896-6001 for more information.

Our new conference hotel, the Embassy Suites, Conference Center & Spa should be a wonderful treat. Each room has a small refrigerator, microwave, with a bedroom and living room with a sleeper sofa. The pool isn't quite what we had at the Omni but it's outside and large. And then there's the spa!

Hope to see lots of you there!

Volume 9, Issue 1

Spring 2010

Inside this issue:

#### **▼**Around the State:

Summer Camp Accommodations - see Page 2

◆From Our Families: I Saw a Child - see Page 3

**▼TxP2P Updates:** See Page 4 & Page 7

◆Around the State: Building a Team to Serve Your Child's Needs - see Page 5

**◆Around the State: Family Voices -** See
Page 6

▼Resources: Care Notebooks - See Page 6

♥ Calendar: - See Page 8

Help TxP2P by using our Randall's Good Neighbor Remarkable Card Number 10043!

# **Budget Woes Threaten Valuable Programs**

Colleen Horton, Program Officer, Hogg Foundation for Mental Health, University of Texas at Austin

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ 

☆

The end of school is looming and so is the next Texas Legislative Session.

It's hard to believe, but the process for developing the state budget for 2012/2013 is in full swing. During the first part of the year, agencies held public hearings to learn from stakeholders what is important to people with disabilities and their families, what needs to be improved, what needs to be developed, and what needs to go away. Agencies will use the information develop their legislative appropriations requests (LARs). Included in the agency LARs will be the "exceptional items" list. This is basically a wish list of new programs, services, or administrative increases needed. This "wish list" will be combined with the

current budget (referred to as the baseline budget) and forwarded to the Legislative Budget Board (LBB) and the governor for consideration. The LBB will hold public hearings in the fall before for-

warding their recommendations to the Senate Finance Committee and the House Appropriations Committee. Once the session starts in January, 2011, marathon negotiations begin and will continue until the final days of the session in late May.

Believe it or not, that's the good news. The bad news is the state's

anticipated financial condition. In December, Governor Perry sent a directive to each state agency to identify 5% reductions in their current budgets. More recently, the agencies were told

to implement most of the budget cuts identified earlier . . . and this isn't the last of it. With the state facing the possibility of an \$18 billion deficit, there is likely much more to come. HHSC has delayed Continued on Page 2



the implementation of the Medicaid Buy-In Program, passed and funded during the last session. This Medicaid Buy-In program would allow families with income up to three times the federal poverty level to purchase Medicaid coverage for their children with significant disabilities. Many of you fought hard to get this program passed and funded during the last legislative session. HHSC Executive Commissioner Tom Suehs stated at a recent

public hearing that the delayed implementation is due to the complexity of the program and it is not his intent to eliminate the program. However, with the state facing such a significant deficit, it is at risk as is everything else.

It is important for families to watch the budget deliberations closely and participate in the debate as much as possible. At the Texas capitol, the "squeaky wheel" often does get the grease,

and there will be significant competition for far less money.

As always, feel free to contact me with any questions you may have. Although I have recently changed jobs and am now at the Hogg Foundation for Mental Health, I'm always happy to help with your advocacy efforts. I can be contacted by email (new email address) at

<u>Colleen.Horton@austin.utexas.</u> edu

# <u>Summer Camp and Community Opportunities for Children</u> <u>with Disabilities: The Do's and Don'ts of Requesting</u> <u>Reasonable Accommodations</u>

Caroline Nelson, Special Education Family Liaison, Eanes ISD

Will the camp or summer program will be sensitive to my child's special needs?

Will it be willing and able to accommodate my child's differences?

How flexible is the camp's programming, staffing and culture?

Does the camp have to accommodate my child?

What kinds of accommodations am I allowed to ask for?

How do I find out the answers to these questions?

t's time to look for fun things for the kids to do during the summer, but parents of children with disabilities or learning or behavioral differences often wonder whether a traditional camp will be inclusive enough for their child.

Many camps specifically serve children with disabilities. But what if you or your child is interested in a summer program that is geared for the mainstream? How will you know if your child with special needs will be able to participate in a fun, safe and successful way? Most providers of summer and community opportunities for children are motivated to include kids with disabilities – the catch is that they often don't know how. As a parent of a camper with special needs, your job is to educate the camp about your child's needs and be creative in the process to find a way for your child to be able to participate.

Because each child, disability and camp situation is unique, this is *always* a case-by-case process. Federal and State laws prohibit discrimination on the basis of disability, but this does not mean that *all* campers must be fully accommodated

in *every* case. The camp's obligation in most cases is to engage in a meaningful dialogue initiated by the parent about making reasonable accommodations. Reasonable accommodations are those that won't cause a fundamental alteration of the program, either financially or in terms of content. Accommodations that would cause such an impact would be considered unreasonable, and would not be required.

So what does the process look like? First, it is your job as a parent to initiate a conversation with the camp about your child's needs. This triggers the camp's responsibility to engage in the conversation with you. At that point, it is up to you and the camp together to figure out whether your child's disability is one that can be reasonably accommodated in the specific camp situation you are contemplating. In other words, if your child could still participate in the camp with some accommodations that do not create a fundamental alteration of the camp program or at an overly burdensome cost to the camp, then you have a set of reasonable accommodations that will work. Bear in mind that this is a joint effort: the camp may be able to accommodate but often will need your help.

Continued on Page 3

All rights reserved. Caroline Nelson is the Special Education Family Liaison for the Eanes Independent School District. She can be contacted at <a href="mailto:cnelson@eanesisd.net">cnelson@eanesisd.net</a> or (512) 732-9000, ext. 20423. This article is for general guidance only and is not intended as legal advice. For more information on the laws addressing reasonable accommodations for children with disabilities, or for advice pertaining to your specific situation, please consult an attorney.

DO...

...start with a camp that seems likely to be a good fit.

If your child has an interest in the camp content, the camp seems age-appropriate, and you can picture a way your child can participate in a meaningful way with some accommodations, you're off to a good start. If you're not sure, ask around — friends and neighbors may be able to give you good information.

...initiate the conversation with the program about your child's needs.

Remember, it is your responsibility to



inform the camp about your child's

special needs to trigger an interactive conversation about whether reasonable accommodations are possible.

...listen carefully to the camp's description of the fundamental nature of its program, its experience with accommodating kids with disabilities and its willingness to work with you.

Although most camps should indicate a willingness to discuss accommodations, some programs lend themselves better than others to modifications. This is the part of the discussion that is unique to the camp situation and your child's particular needs, and results may differ from one situation to another. Pay attention to your instincts when deciding how much

experience you're comfortable with, as well as the tone of the conversation.

...be flexible in considering options the camp may propose, while putting options of your own out for discussion.

Try to start the discussion at the level of what your child needs, rather than specifically how you want the accommodation accomplished. Sometimes a camp will have a different solution from yours that might still address the need in question; be open to alternative suggestions, since those might be easier or more effective for the camp to implement. Your flexibility at this stage will pave the way for a good working relationship throughout the camp process, which you will need until the last day of camp.

#### <u>DON'T...</u>

...sign your kid up, say nothing about his disability and hope for the best.

Nothing will put the camp and your child at a bigger disadvantage than if camp is missing critical information about your child. Set your child up for success by being up front about his needs.

...downplay a legitimate need that your child has in order to make him seem more like a fit for the camp.

Ditto!

...assume the camp representative understands from a label or diagnosis what accommodations might be appropriate for your child.

Camp representatives are busi-

ness people with an interest in kids and whatever their camp theme is. Unless they have personal experience, they likely do not know many details about specific diagnoses or disabilities. Be prepared to describe your child's strengths and weaknesses — both related to his disability and in general — to help the camp understand how he will fit into the program and what may need to be modified for his success.

...assume that accommodations your child receives at school through Special Education automatically carry over to a community setting.

The goals of Special Education and community activities, as well as the legal framework behind them, are different. Accommodations that work at school may be good examples for discussion with a camp, but use that as a starting place and be open to alternative ideas.

...wait till the last minute. An effective, meaningful dialogue leading to a plan takes time. You or the camp may need time after an initial conversation to do some research and get back together.

By the end of this process, you will have found some camp opportuni-

ties that will be fun for your child and which inspire your



confidence. The key is to remember that it IS a process; it is neither something to which your child is entitled nor from which he is automatically excluded.

# I Saw A Child

I saw a child who couldn't walk, sit on a horse, laugh or talk. Then ride it through a field of daisies And yet he could now walk unaided.

I saw a child, no legs below, Sit on a horse, and make it go Through woods of green
And places he had never been
To sit and stare.
Except from a chair.

I saw a child who could only crawl Mount a horse and sit up tall. Put it through degrees of paces

#### **Author Unknown**

And laugh at the wonder in our faces.

I saw a child born into strife, Take up and hold the reins of life And that same child was heard to say,

"Thank God for showing me the way...."

#### **TxP2P Update**

# NICU Support - not just in Austin Any More!

Laura J. Warren, TxP2P

n our Winter 2009 newsletter, we announced the creation of a new TxP2P pilot program in the Austin area called "A Hand to Hold" which will provide support for families whose babies stated in the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit (NICU). Over the course of a year while developing this program, we were able to see the very positive reaction families had to this new type of support. Many families don't find any family support until years after the trauma of the NICU but when reminded of that time of confusion and fear, all the volunteers we trained for A Hand to Hold indicated that they wish they had the support when they really needed it – in the NICU.

In March, Kelli Kelley, Program Director for "A Hand to Hold", announced her decision to leave TxP2P and start her own nonprofit

around this program in Austin. While we were taken by surprise and disappointed by this decision, we took the opportunity to rethink what we had planned for this program. The ultimate decision was to return to our roots and do a more traditional parent-to-parent

model with one-onone matching across the state for families who have babies in the NICU or who have just come home. But of course, we need your help — if your child

started in the NICU and you would be willing to support another family in that situation or still have a connection to that NICU, please let us know – contact Erika, Kim, or Debbie at the office (512-4588600 or 866-896-6001) or <u>Erika@txp2p.org</u>,

<u>Kim.Johnson@txp2p.org</u> or <u>Debbie@txp2p.org</u>. We are busy getting information packets ready to get out to NICUs across the state about this new program and gearing up for our new Volunteer

Training
Extravaganzas!
We're coming
to certain
areas of
Texas and will
train parent
volunteers

As Support Parents, NICU Support, MEd. (Medical Education)
Family Faculty, and Speaker and
Outreach Network volunteers –
more on this below!



#### An Exciting NEW Opportunity...TxP2P Speaker & Outreach Network

Jeanine Pinner, TxP2P

Cince I became TxP2P's Training & Outreach Coordinator almost 5 years ago, I've logged a lot of miles across Texas, speaking to parent groups, special education personnel, insurance companies, community groups, etc. Since we started our Family to Family Health Information Center (F2FHIC) program in 2005, the requests for outreach (exhibiting at resource fairs/ events), trainings (presentations advocacy, forming parent groups, Medicaid waiver programs, resources, and so much more) and parent panels have grown to numbers we can't always accommodate.

While discussing the incredible contributions of TxP2P Volunteers and our difficulty in being able to participate in many of the outreach and/or training events across our great state, we came up with a terrific idea . . . (drum roll, please) . . . the TxP2P Speaker & Outreach Network! This network will be comprised of trained TxP2P

Volunteers - YOU!

As parents of children with disabilities, chronic illness or other special health care needs, we've learned a LOT along the way! We've learned how to advocate for our children, intricate details about different disabilities, how to locate and obtain critical resources, and how to "keep it together" through the ups and downs of our lives. We hope that we can capitalize on some of the knowledge and experience you've obtained over the years to help other parents and families.

The willingness of our Volunteers has made all the difference in the ability of TxP2P to connect families with each other and the information/resources critical to helping our children and families. TxP2P Volunteers play a huge role in our Supporting Parent Volunteer program, our Medical Education Program, and our CSHCN Parent

Leader Teams in Dallas-Fort Worth, the Coastal Bend, and the Rio Grande Valley.

So, we're coming to you again with a request for your help: please help us reach more families and professionals across Texas by becoming a volunteer for our new Speaker & Outreach Network. We have already begun our search and are asking you to volunteer for this exciting new Network!

Training, materials and support will be provided to each Speaker & Outreach Network Volunteer. We will begin Speaker & Outreach Network training sessions in the fall of 2010, so don't wait to let us know you're interested — please do it today! For additional information or questions, email <a href="mailto:Jeanine@txp2p.org">Jeanine@txp2p.org</a> or call 866-896-6001 (ext. 104) or 512-217-3558 (cell). I can't wait to hear from you!

#### **Building A Team to Serve Your Child's Needs**

Cristi Carlin, Mother of Three, Rehab Division Manager, Travis Medical, TravisKidz.com

hildren are the greatest gift we could ever be given as parents. Their lives and care are entrusted to us every day, which can be overwhelming for parents whose children have medical and daily living challenges. The great news is there are ways for parents to build a support team to help serve their child's needs - fostering a healthy and joyful experience for both parents and child.

The most important step is knowing what to look for when building your team. Along with the parents, there are three critical teammates to include; your pediatrician, occupational/physical therapist, medical equipment/supply company. Most medical equipment and supplies are ordered by your pediatrician through a DME (Durable Medical Equipment) company. However, not all DME companies are equal. You have a choice in the selection of your child's DME Company. There are several key components to look for to guarantee your child's unique needs will be best served.

First, make sure your DME Company is accredited. This will ensure they meet quality and servicing guidelines that have been established by their industry. Selecting a local business with a long, stable presence in the community is a plus, which brings you security. You are establishing a relationship that will grow with your child and will be

there for you tomorrow.

If your child needs mobility (walker, wheelchair), bathing & toileting, and/or car safety equipment, be sure that you request an ATP (Assistive Technology Professional). An ATP is a certified professional who has been proven to have experience and education in assistive technology by RESNA. See <a href="https://www.resna.org">www.resna.org</a>. This is the highest standard currently available in the industry.



Your ATP will work along with other team members; pediatrician and therapists, to select the most appropriate equipment for your child's needs. All activities will be considered, including home and school environment, travel and social interaction.

Another important factor in a successful equation is servicing. Be sure you ask if they have a "certified" service department to handle your equipment repairs. What happens if the wheel locks or brakes stop functioning on your child's wheelchair while your child is at school and they are not allowed on the bus until it is repaired? Does this company have a mobile repair technician to service emergency calls for you?

There are many "behind the scenes" great DME tasks a company provides for you which are invisible, but critical to your support system. A great authorization and billing group handles all specialized forms the many required by each insurance company, ensuring your supplies or equipment are billed and reimbursed appropriately. They should be able to answer questions you may have about your insurance coverage, including any portion you are expected to pay.

Finally, something I look for in any company I choose to do business with is their involvement in the community they serve. The heart of the company shows in their efforts to give back and serve others, it is commitment beyond their bottom line. That is when a company moves beyond a business and becomes a life work, a mission.

When you can bring together all of these elements into one company, you know

you've got the foundation for a successful team. Just one call and let your team do the rest, so you can spend



your time where it needs to be spent – loving and caring for your child.

The TxP2P Newsletter is not copyrighted. Please feel free to use any of our articles in your newsletter, parent group meeting, or any other venue but remember to credit the author & TxP2P. If you would like an electronic copy, we can email it to you; please email the date of the newsletter & the article name to susan.Prior@txp2p.org and we'll email you the article.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

★ Please remember to sign up for TxP2P Listservs. Contact Susan.Prior@txp2p.org if you want to join the ★ Advocacy, Autism, Bipolar, Homeschoolers, Transition, or local area Listservs (Austin, Bryan/College Station, Dallas/Ft. Worth, Houston, San Antonio, San Marcos, Rio Grande Valley & Waco/Temple). We have ★ three new Listservs - Medical Home, Coastal Bend/Corpus Christi, and the Dad's Listserv. If you want to ★ moderate a local listserv for your area, we'd love to set up more of these local groups. Contact Laura at ★ Laura@txp2p.org to discuss moderating one for us.

Save our trees and a little money - get the newsletter via email! It prints out well or is easy to read as an contact contact in the sum of the sum of

Make a donation to TxP2P - we've added an envelope to make it easy for you! Our annual direct mail ☆ campaign will be out in November but you don't have to wait until then. Or become a monthly donor - no ☆ amount is too small!

Volume 9, Issue 1 5

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



#### Who is Family Voices?

Laura J. Warren, TxP2P

Family Voices is a grassroots family-led, family-driven membership national nonprofit. It was established to improve familycentered care and health care coverage for all children and youth with special health care needs and/or disabilities through legislative change. Through the national network, we provide tools for families so they can make informed decisions, advocate for improved public and private policies, build partnerships among professionals and families.

As an individual member, you will receive the following benefits:

 Membership to FV-Talk, a membership-based listserv to share information and resources among family leaders,

- Advance notice for training opportunities
- 10% discount off all National Family Voice publications
- Legislative Alerts via email to learn critical and timely news on issues and legislation important to families of children and youth with special health care needs/disabilities
- Timely information on issues related to children and youth with special health care needs/disabilities and those you care for them through the e-newsletters Friday's Child and Family Matters, and KASA (Kids as Self Advocates) News
- State-level connection, support and resources from the National

Family Voices' State Affiliate Organization (SAO)

 Representation and advocacy at the state and federal levels around issues you care about

For more information, go to: http://www.familyvoices.org/ FVMembershipForm% 20FINAL3.4.10.pdf

TxP2P was named the Family Voices Texas State Affiliate Organization earlier this year. TxP2P helps carry out the mission of Family Voices through opportunities for trainings, webinars, information and collaboration on legislative issues. Family Voices provided the training in January 2009 on Medicaid Buy-In that prepared TxP2P families to work with legislators on the proposed bill.

#### What is a Care Notebook?

#### **National Center for Medical Home Implementation**

#### What is a Care Notebook?

The Care Notebook has multiple uses. A major role of this notebook is to help parents/ caregivers maintain an ongoing record of their child's care, services, providers, and notes. This notebook is a great tool in empowering families to become the experts on their child's care. It is also a way to maintain the lines of communication between the many providers and services that help care for a child and their family.

Health professionals recommend that parents/caregivers bring this notebook to all medical appointments, therapies, care conferences, on vacations, etc. Health professionals can encourage the use of these notebook by either having them available at the first office visit, upon discharge from the hospital or in the waiting room on a resource table. This notebook should be a team responsibility. Office staff should offer families assistance in filling out the various forms. Medical offices can copy visits, check ups, immunization records, specialist reports, clinical pathways, and give them to families to insert into the notebook.

# Why build your own Care Note-book?

The Care Notebook is an organizing tool for families and will help you keep track of important information. Care Notebooks are very personal to your child and ideally should be customized to

reflect your child's medical history and current information. For this reason, this Web site has been developed to allow you to build a Care Notebook that best meets the need of your child.

# How do I build my own Care Notebook?

Go to the National Center for Medical Home Implementation Website, <a href="www.medical">www.medical</a> <a href="homeinfo.com">homeinfo.com</a>, and look under "For Families" and click on "Building Your Own Care Notebook" or follow this link: <a href="www.medicalhomeinfo.org/">www.medicalhomeinfo.org/</a> <a href="for-families/care">for-families/care</a> <a href="notebook">notebook</a>/<a href="care-rotebook">care</a> <a href="notebook">notebook</a>/

It is recommended to view the online examples before building your own care notebook.



**Sterling's Printing & Copying**435 Sterzing St
Austin, TX 78704
512-477-6931

THANKS TO STERLING'S
PRINTING & COPYING FOR
PRINTING THIS NEWSLETTER
AT A REDUCED COST FOR TXP2P!

#### **TxP2P Update**

#### **2010 Supporting Parent Volunteer Trainings**

You can help families like yours by becoming a TxP2P Parent Volunteer! Listed below is the schedule for 2010. Please let Erika, Susan or Patty know if you are interested in attending a training in your area.

July - Corpus Christi August - Abilene November - El Paso

September - Dallas October - College Station

# **Loss of Federal Funding through Appropriations Glitch – Almost**

Laura J. Warren, TxP2P

Ithough our Family to Family Health Information Center funding has been secured with the passing of the Health Reform Bill, I wanted you to know how close TxP2P came to losing a major source of funding this spring. It made all of us at TxP2P, from staff to Board of Directors, realize we have a lot of work ahead of us in order not to find ourselves in this situation ever again. So, we still need your help – please forward us any new fundraiser ideas, new grant or foundation opportunities, new corporate donors, etc. All ideas are welcome! Please send to Laura Warren at Laura@txp2p.org Here's what happened:

March 2010: We received confirmation the first part of the month that funding for Texas Parent to Parent's Family to Family Health Information Center (F2FHIC) along with the other 50 F2FHICs across the country, funded through the federal Maternal Child Health Bureau, would not be accessible starting June 1<sup>st</sup>, 2010. Texas Parent to Parent did not lose the grant for this funding – the parties responsible at the federal level failed to submit the request for the funding to be included in the MCHB FY 10 (Fiscal Year 2010) budget year.

To complicate resolution of the problem, it was not possible to include funds in the FY11 budget appropriations process that were not in the FY10 budget. At this point, the only way to get the FY11 funding back into the MCHB budget was through a bill. The funding was attached to both the Health Reform Bill and the new Jobs Bill but it is unlikely that these processes will get the funding back

into budget appropriations by June 1, 2010.

So, what would this mean to TxP2P? This funding represents one-fourth of our budget but nearly one-half of funds available to pay staff. We already have 2 "volunteer" staff who do not reguest a salary and our Co-Directors voluntarily give up part of their salary in order to use funding for program staff. We can make minimal cuts to travel and training funds, but there are no excess funds to cut without directly affecting our program staff's ability to provide much needed support and information to families throughout Texas.

Then miraculously the Health Reform Bill was passed on March 20<sup>th</sup> and our funding was restored. We still don't know if we will get it by June 1st, but we know we should have it by September. We learned a lot from this experience and hope for all our sakes', we never have to repeat it.

So, now what? We need to make sure this never happens again so we need all your help. Our job will be developing a more diverse funding plan, developing additional fundraisers, pursuing corporate donors, and writing grants. A very important part of every funding process is being able to document that the work we do is making a difference in the lives of TxP2P



families -- this is where you come in . . . if TxP2P has helped:

- · connect you to a resource your child or family needed,
- · connect you with another parent that really made a difference in your life,
- · increase your knowledge of an issue or a system,
- enhance your advocacy skills,
- · improve your ability to work with professionals -- school, community, medical, etc., or
- boost your confidence,
   we need your stories and photos!
   Here's how we will use the stories and photos you send us:
- in our reports, presentations, conference documents, TxP2P flyers and on our website,
- sharing with potential funders to document the powerful experience of parent-to-parent
- how getting a family-friendly explanation of the service delivery system and resources available helps families to obtain needed resources/services
- how support and information about working with professionals helps to improve relationships between families and the professionals in their lives.

Please send documents and photos to Jeanine Pinner at Jeanine@txp2p.org. It is our understanding that your submission of personal stories and photos conveys your permission to Texas Parent to Parent to utilize them for the purposes stated. Please feel free to contact us with any questions you may have.

Texas Parent to Parent 3710 Cedar Street, Box 12 Austin, TX 78705-1450

Toll Free: 866-896-6001 Local: 512-458-8600 Fax: 512-451-3110 Website: www.txp2p.org

Email: txp2p.org

Texas Parent to Parent is committed to improving the lives of Texas children who have disabilities, chronic conditions, and/or special health care needs. We accomplish this by empowering families to be strong advocates through parent to parent support, resource referral and education, and by educating professionals about the unique needs of our children.

#### **ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED**

NONPROFIT ORG US POSTAGE PAID AUSTINTX PERMIT NO. 657



Congratulations to TxP2P staff's graduating High School Seniors: Brenna Prior, Jake Pinner, and Elsa Sanchez

# **Conference Schedule**

Date	Conference Title	Location	Registration Information
Tuesday, June 15 - Friday, June 18, 2010	The Texas Assistive Technology Regional Conference	San Antonio	For more information, go to: <a href="http://www.texasatconference.net/">http://www.texasatconference.net/</a> or call 713-744-6559
Monday, June 21 - Wednesday, June 23, 2010	Positive Behavioral Support Quest 2010, A Texas Journey	Dallas	For more information, go to: <a href="http://www.txbsi.org/docs/">http://www.txbsi.org/docs/</a> PBS Training Conference Flyer.pdf or call  713-744-6365
Wednesday, July 7 - Sunday, July 10, 2010	41st Annual Autism Society National Conference and Exposition	Dallas	For more information, go to: <a href="http://www.autism-society.org/site/">http://www.autism-society.org/site/</a> <a href="PageServer?pagename=research conference">PageServer?pagename=research conference</a> or call 301-657-0881, ext. 9010
Friday, July 16 - Saturday, July 17, 2010	1st Annual Texas Microboard Conference	The Woodlands	For more information, contact Jennifer Mathews at <a href="mathews@thearcoftexas.org">jmathews@thearcoftexas.org</a> or call 1-800-252-9729, ext. 123 or go to: <a href="http://www.thearcoftexas.org/programs/realife.asp">http://www.thearcoftexas.org/programs/realife.asp</a>
Monday, July 26 - Friday, July 30, 2010	The Texas Statewide Youth Leadership Forum	Austin	For more information, go to <a href="http://txylf.tamu.edu">http://txylf.tamu.edu</a> or call 979-458-4168
Friday, August 6 - Sunday, August 8, 2010	Texas Advocates Conference	Corpus Christi	For more information, contact Tanya Winters at <a href="mailto:twinters@thearcoftexas.org">twinters@thearcoftexas.org</a> or 800-252-9729, ext 120